
PERSONNEL REPORT

Monday, August 8,2022

It is recommended that the Board of School Trustees approve the Personnel Report
as presented. Salary to be determined upon verification of degree, training, and experience.

I. ADMINISTRAVTIVE RECOMMENDATIONS

Mrs. Sara Delaney reported that twenty-one WLES teachers attended an all-day Savaas enVision Math training on
June 1, 2022. Funding was procured through the Title I Grant and claim forms were submitted to pay each teacher
$100.00.

Mrs. Sara Delaney reported that twenty-one WLES teachers will attend a half-day virtual Savaas enVision Math
training between August 1-10, 2022. Funding will be provided through Title I Grant and claim forms will be
submitted to pay each teacher $50.00.

Mrs. Margaret Psarros submitted a special recommendation to approve Janet Winslow's request to complete her
work early and forego the final 16 work days assigned to her position. Her final work day was June 10, 2022.

Mrs. Angela Herold reported a staffing change for the Jump Start Program; Wendy Watson will not be assisting.

Mrs. Sara Delaney submitted a special request for Jessica Shindley to teach Summer Jumpstart program for rising
second grade students for a 10-day period totaling $2055.55.

Mrs. Sara Delaney requested Mikaela Wayman teach 10 days of Summer Jumpstart as opposed to the 9 days she
was contracted.

Mrs. Marcella Holmes has requested to pay eight elementary lunch/recess supervisors on August 5, 2022 so
they can complete a training to review positive behavioral strategies.

A recommendation has been received for two permanent substitutes; one at the elementary school and
one at the intermediate school for the 2022-2023 school year. These positions will be effective
August 9, 2022.

Dr. Greiner recommends the appointment of Mrs. Anna Roth as Interim Treasurer; this will be covered
with a $100,000 Bond.

Dr. Greiner recommends the Board extend Mr. Robert Channell's consulting agreement for one
additional month, beginning August 9, 2022 and expiring September 9, 2022. This will allow Mr. Channell
to wrap up the Construction Bond/Accounts for Fiscal Year 2022.

Mrs. Margaret Psarros reported a staffing change with the JumpStart Program. Chrissy Catron will
be replacing Laura Falk the week of July 25-29, 2022.

Mrs. Sara Delaney has requested that all paraprofessionals receive compensation for hours worked on three staff-only
days to participate in staff meetings/trainings. The dates would be August 9, September 16 and February 10. If they
do not work on specified days, they will need to take personal time off.

Due to an increase in student enrollment within the Essential Skills program, Mrs. Sara Delaney has requested
approval of an Essential Skills Paraprofessional.

Mrs. Marcella Holmes has submitted a request to pay four teachers to administer screenings on all new students
during registration on August 26'*' and 27'*'.












